PUBLIC COMMENT

HAMPSHIRE COUNTRY CLUB PLANNED RESIDENTAIL DEVELOPMENT DECEMBER 2017 DEIS -SUBMITTED VIA EMAIL

ADDITIONAL COMMENTS

RECEIVED FEBRUARY 14, 2018

THROUGH

FEBRUARY 14, 2018

- 38. 02 14 2018 ANONYMOUS Hampshire Public Comment
- 39. 02 14 2018 MENELL Hampshire Public Comment
- 40. 02 14 2018 KURTIS Hampshire Public Comment
- 41. 02 14 2018 DEC Hampshire Public Comment
- 42. 02 14 2018 KESSLER Hampshire Public Comment
- 43. 02 14 2018 RUNCIE and SIROTA Hampshire Public Comment
- 44. 02 14 2018 KESSLER Hampshire Public Comment
- 45. 02 14 2018 SECKER WALKER Hampshire Public Comment
- 46. 02 14 2018 SANDLER Hampshire Public Comment
- 47. 02 14 2018 SCHAFLER Hampshire Public Comment
- 48. 02 14 2018 FINSTAD Hampshire Public Comment
- 49. 02 14 2018 SERTEL Hampshire Public Comment

From:

Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 11:52 AM

To: Subiect: Betty-Ann Sherer; PlanningBoard For meeting tonight with Hampshire.

Please keep my name anonymous

Dear Planning Board Members,

I write as a local resident and former member of Hampshire Country Club. In recent weeks, I have received several emails from the club describing their development plans, currently before you. The emails indicate that the club will be developed either by home construction on the golf course (shrinking the course from 18 to 9 holes) or their preferred plan of building over one hundred condominiums atop the current clubhouse. Either development would dramatically change the nature of the club and its neighborhood. The club's communication indicates that you must choose either Plan A or Plan B.

My inquiry into the facts behind the emails revealed that Hampshire is misleading us. There is no "A or B" choice before you. Instead – and I urge you to take this course – you may determine that the club's current use should be preserved. There is no requirement that you grant an applicant's requests, particularly requests that require the dramatic changes Hampshire's development would require.

Hampshire's misleading emails have caused confusion and pitted neighbors against each other. We should be better than this. Please deny Hampshire's request to develop either the golf course or the clubhouse.

Thank you!

A concerned resident.

From: Robert Menell <rmenell@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 12:25 PM

To: Betty-Ann Sherer

Subject: Meeting Tonight regarding the Hampshire CC Proposal for Development/Condos

Attachments: Condo - Village Letter - 02-14-2018.docx

Dear Ms. Sherer,

I have attached a letter regarding the above in the hopes it will help the Village of Mamaroneck make the right decision.

The development of the Condos attached to the current clubhouse at HCC make the most sense in many ways. I hope the Viallage listens carefully and uses their best judgement going forward.

Thank you very much for giving this your attention.

Sincerely,

Robert A. Menell

40

Betty-Ann Sherer

From: Todd Kurtis <toddkurtis@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 12:27 PM

To: Betty-Ann Sherer **Subject:** Hampshire condos

Good afternoon,

I was fortunate enough to be AT&T he Hampshire club last week and spoke with the team that was proposing the condo vs homes idea. I was very excited and pleased to hear that the condo plan is the way they want to go. With schools overcrowding and the few children Hampshire condos would bring, i and others were very pleased with this option.

As a member of the community as well as Hampshire, I am more than thrilled to see this project start.on social media, there is ALOT of misinformation out there and I hope you can clear it up. I fully support this project and feel it will have fit the town greatly. I am looking forward to more meetings and hope fully a decision that will minimize the disruption to the community as well as the club. Thanks for all your efforts. Todd Kurtis

Todd Kurtis toddkurtis@gmail.com

NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

Division of Environmental Permits, Region 3 21 South Putt Corners Road, New Paltz, NY 12561-1620 P: (845) 256-3054 | F: (845) 255-4659 www.dec.ny.gov



Department of Environmental Conservation

February 14, 2018

Ms. Betty-Ann Sherer Land Use Coordinator Village of Mamaroneck Planning Department 169 Mt. Pleasant Avenue Mamaroneck, NY 10543

RE: Hampshire Country Club Planned Residential Development Village of Mamaroneck, Westchester County

Comments on Draft Environmental Impact Statement

CH#: 7242

Dear Ms. Sherer:

Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) staff have reviewed the Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) for Hampshire Country Club Planned Residential Development. The project consists of constructing 105 single-family units on 94.5-acres, comprising 44 single-family residences and 61 semi-detached carriage residences, reducing the existing golf course from 18-holes to 9-holes, and preserving 36 acres for open space.

DEC PERMITS AND JURISDICTION

The following comments are offered, with reference to articles of the Environmental Conservation Law.

Article 25. Tidal Wetlands

DEC regulates tidal wetlands and the adjacent area, the upland surrounding the wetlands. The extent of the tidal wetland adjacent area can be constricted by several factors:

- The seaward edge of the closest lawfully and presently existing (i.e. as of August 20, 1977), functional and substantial fabricated structure generally parallel to the wetland boundary and 100 feet of greater in length;
- The elevation contour of 10 feet above mean sea level, as shown on the most recent United States geological survey topographical map prior to the effective date of the regulations (August 20, 1977); and
- The crest of a bluff or cliff, where the 10-foot contour crosses the bluff or cliff.

Re: Hampshire Country Club Planning Residential Development Village of Mamaroneck, Westchester County Comments on Draft Environmental Impact Statement

Hommocks Road, Cove Road, and Eagle Knolls Road can be considered a substantial fabricated structure limiting the tidal wetland adjacent area. But the area which is southeast of Eagle Knolls Road and within 300 feet of the regulated wetland, in Delancey Cove, is regulated adjacent area.

The Grading and Utility Plan, Exhibit 3F-1, shows a "proposed 4' x 10' channel improvement" within 170 feet of the wetland with no apparent barrier. This appears to be modification of an existing structure and a regulated activity.

The tidal wetlands regulations include as a regulated activity any "new discharge of any pollutant requiring a SPDES permit." This includes new discharges under the SPDES General Permit for Stormwater Discharges from Construction Activity - GP-0-15-002. As this will proposal will include new impervious surfaces and it appears that there will be an increase in discharge, it appears that a tidal wetland permit for new discharge of stormwater is required.

However, Exhibit 2-14a shows plantings within the DEC-regulated tidal wetland adjacent area. Establishing plantings in the tidal wetlands adjacent area, is categorized as a "use not requiring a permit" pursuant to the regulations §661.5(9). Please note that DEC recommends the use of native species suitable for the area of proposed planting. The introduction of any plant listed in 6 NYCRR Part 575, Prohibited and Regulated Invasive Species, is prohibited.

Please note that the pond may be under the regulation of the Army Corps of Engineers and if excavation is required to establish wetland plantings, a Corps permit pursuant to Section 404 of the Clean Water Act may be required. If so, a Section 401 Water Quality Certification would be required from DEC.

Article 11, Title 5, Endangered and Threatened Species

Section 3.K.1.b. does not mention the SEQR Lead Agency coordination letter, CH# 5963, from DEC to the Village of Mamaroneck Planning Board, regarding State-listed threatened and endangered species. The letter notes that this project is in close proximity to occurrences of breeding marsh birds, king rail (*Rallus elegans*) and least bittern (*Ixobrychus exilis*). However, DEC has determined that this project will have no impact on these species and no further reviewing is necessary at this time.

Article 19. Air Resources

Section 3.S, Air Quality, states that some buildings "may require emergency generators, boilers, or other fuel burning sources" and that applications would be submitted for the "appropriate NYSDEC air permits under the Division of Air Resources (DAR)." Please note that applications for Air Registrations should be submitted to the NYSDEC Division of Air Resources. If the emissions exceed the registration thresholds and an Air State Facility Permit is required, the application must be submitted to the Regional Permit Administrator, not directly to DAR. Application for Air Resource permits must be made simultaneously with Tidal Wetlands application, if applicable. Please contact the Air Resource staff with questions on regulation at (845) 256-3185.

Re: Hampshire Country Club Planning Residential Development Village of Mamaroneck, Westchester County Comments on Draft Environmental Impact Statement

Article 15, Title 15, Water Withdrawal

According to the section H, Water Supply, the facility has two existing wells which provide irrigation water for the golf course. No information is provided on the capacity of these wells. If the total pump capacity of the wells exceeds 100,000 gallons per day, then a Water Withdrawal permit is required pursuant to Article 15, Title 15 of the Environmental Conservation Law. Please provide the pump capacity of the existing wells. Please note that this regulated is based on the physical capacity of the existing pumps, not on the amount of water actually being withdrawn nor the calculated safe yield. Please note that if these wells have sufficient capacity, submission of an application for permit should be made as soon as possible and can be independent of any applications needed for this development.

State Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (SPDES) Stormwater – Construction DEIS Section 2.E.1.k. does not mention the need for a SPDES General Permit for Stormwater Discharges from Construction Activity.

DEIS Section 3.F.1.c. only notes the need to prepare and submit a SWPPP to the Village of Mamaroneck. However, as stated in Table 1.1, the project requires a SPDES permit from DEC. The project sponsor must submit a Notice of Intent to the DEC along with the MS4 Acceptance Form and the SWPPP.

If there are any questions, please feel free to contact me at 845-256-3050 or by email at sarah.pawliczak@dec.ny.gov.

Sincerely.

Sarah Pawliczak

Division of Environmental Permits

cc: Heather Gierloff, NYSDEC Division of Marine Resources Katherine Pijanowski, USACE

From:

Kessler, Randall < Randall. Kessler@gsocap.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, February 14, 2018 12:46 PM

To:

Betty-Ann Sherer

Cc:

akessler416@gmail.com

Subject:

Hampshire Development

Good afternoon,

We are Larchmont residents writing in strong opposition to the proposed Hampshire development. As you know, we are currently dealing with an overcrowding situation in the Mamaroneck school district, and are nearly out of space in 3 of our 4 elementary schools (even before the completion of several large new apartment projects currently under construction). We am concerned that this new project would dramatically exacerbate this shortage.

First, we believe the estimates of 57 incremental school age children for 105 housing units are dramatically underestimated. As of the 2015 census data, our district had 2.7 people per house, would suggest at least 0.7 kids / house or 73.5 students. Our school populations have only increased since then, suggesting even this may be low. I also worry that this type of community (close to water, schools, recreation) will draw even higher rates of large families and dramatically impact the school system. Who would sign up for Mamaroneck's high school taxes if you're not planning to use the school?

I also find the assumption that these students would be spread evenly across K-12 laughable. You should get the data from our community's realtors, but it would seem that most new families move with younger children, not middle and high school aged kids, further overloading our elementary schools.

Importantly, with elementary schools at capacity, the incremental cost to educate a student is not the right measure of impact – it should include the capital cost to build new space to accommodate these students. On that basis, it is likely that that there 50+++ kids may be the straw that breaks the camel's back for the need of new educational space, which would cost millions of dollars. Perhaps it would be fair to have the development commit funds towards building a new school or donate some land on which we can build?

Finally – I do worry about how the design and density of this neighborhood will impact the feel of our community. I grew up in suburban Boca Raton, FL and the dense combination of town houses and McMansions (all with 2 car garages) being proposed reminds me of the worst parts of our homogenized "gated communities". I'd love to see a more pedestrian friendly vision (1 car garages, bus service to town and schools), lower density and more "variety" of the homes. (Not to mention that most people who need 2 cars... HAVE KIDS – see issues above)!

Thanks for your consideration!

Regards,

Randy and Amy Kessler

Randall Kessler

Managing Director, Performing Credit

GSO Capital Partners

345 Park Avenue, New York, NY 10154 T 212-503 -2192 Randall.Kessler@gsocap.com

This e-mail communication is intended only for the addressee(s) named above and any others who have been specifically authorized to receive it and may contain information that is privileged, confidential or otherwise protected from disclosure. Please refer to www.blackstone.com/email-disclaimer for important disclosures regarding this electronic communication, including information if you are not the intended recipient of this communication.

From: Sent: Catriona Runcie <cat.runcie@gmail.com> Wednesday, February 14, 2018 12:48 PM

To:

Betty-Ann Sherer

Subject:

Hampshire Country Club Development Proposal

I am writing as a resident of Orienta and as a Mamaroneck School District parent to say that I am opposed to both proposals currently being presented by the Hampshire owners.

There can be no doubt that a huge development that adds 100+ new families in that area will change the character of the neighborhood and cause traffic congestion that will increase the risk of pedestrians being hit traversing our largely sidewalk-free streets. Children walk to and from three schools along roads leading into and through Hampshire, residents stroll, jog and cycle in this neighborhood habitually. Unless the Village proposes to build wide, easily traversable sidewalks throughout, allowing this development poses an unacceptable risk.

But the bigger issue is the burden this will place on our school system. It is madness to add so many new families to the district when we are in the midst of an overcrowding crisis. Meetings are currently underway to try to figure out how we can accommodate the children already here! Indeed, what is needed right now is a *moratorium* on new development that creates additional housing until the schools can handle an influx of new students. Please consider this.

Yours truly,

Catriona Runcie & Dimitri Sirota 1 Pirates Cove 917-975-2202

From:

Kessler, Randall < Randall.Kessler@gsocap.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, February 14, 2018 12:59 PM

To:

Betty-Ann Sherer

Subject:

RE: Hampshire Development

I would also urge you to reconsider the plan to build smaller condos (particularly age restricted condos) as a way to shore up our tax base without overloading our schools!

Thanks again Randy

Randall Kessler

Managing Director, Performing Credit

GSO Capital Partners

345 Park Avenue, New York, NY 10154

T 212-503 -2192

Randall.Kessler@gsocap.com

From: Kessler, Randall

Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 12:46 PM

To: 'Bsherer@vomny.org'
Cc: akessler416@gmail.com
Subject: Hampshire Development

Good afternoon,

We are Larchmont residents writing in strong opposition to the proposed Hampshire development. As you know, we are currently dealing with an overcrowding situation in the Mamaroneck school district, and are nearly out of space in 3 of our 4 elementary schools (even before the completion of several large new apartment projects currently under construction). We am concerned that this new project would dramatically exacerbate this shortage.

First, we believe the estimates of 57 incremental school age children for 105 housing units are dramatically underestimated. As of the 2015 census data, our district had 2.7 people per house, would suggest at least 0.7 kids / house or 73.5 students. Our school populations have only increased since then, suggesting even this may be low. I also worry that this type of community (close to water, schools, recreation) will draw even higher rates of large families and dramatically impact the school system. Who would sign up for Mamaroneck's high school taxes if you're not planning to use the school?

I also find the assumption that these students would be spread evenly across K-12 laughable. You should get the data from our community's realtors, but it would seem that most new families move with younger children, not middle and high school aged kids, further overloading our elementary schools.

Importantly, with elementary schools at capacity, the incremental cost to educate a student is not the right measure of impact – it should include the capital cost to build new space to accommodate these students. On that basis, it is likely that that there 50+++ kids may be the straw that breaks the camel's back for the need of new educational space, which would cost millions of dollars. Perhaps it would be fair to have the development commit funds towards building a new school or donate some land on which we can build?

Finally – I do worry about how the design and density of this neighborhood will impact the feel of our community. I grew up in suburban Boca Raton, FL and the dense combination of town houses and McMansions (all with 2 car garages) being proposed reminds me of the worst parts of our homogenized "gated communities". I'd love to see a more pedestrian friendly vision (1 car garages, bus service to town and schools), lower density and more "variety" of the homes. (Not to mention that most people who need 2 cars... HAVE KIDS – see issues above)!

Thanks for your consideration!

Regards, Randy and Amy Kessler

Randall Kessler
Managing Director, Performing Credit

GSO Capital Partners 345 Park Avenue, New York, NY 10154 T 212-503 -2192 Randall.Kessler@gsocap.com

This e-mail communication is intended only for the addressee(s) named above and any others who have been specifically authorized to receive it and may contain information that is privileged, confidential or otherwise protected from disclosure. Please refer to www.blackstone.com/email-disclaimer for important disclosures regarding this electronic communication, including information if you are not the intended recipient of this communication.

From: Tom Secker-Walker <tomseckerwalker@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 1:28 PM

To: Betty-Ann Sherer

Subject: Hampshire Country Club Development proposals

Dear Sir,

I hope that you are well and preparations for this evenings Planning meeting to discuss the development proposals for the Hampshire Club are going smoothly.

I am writing to you to register my opinions regarding this proposal as I will only be able to attend in person for the first hour (as it is Valentine's Day). I am a member of the Hampshire Club and also live in Orienta - so I have a very keen interest in the decisions that you are about to undertake.

I would like to strongly urge the Village Planing team to reconsider the original Condominium plan that was originally submitted in 2014. This plan would mean the rezoning of the club but I think the benefits will far outweigh the negatives.

This area is so attractive and a great place to live which is, in part, due to the golf course. This is a real benefit to the community with residents (both for and against the current plans) regularly using the space for exercising, dog walking and easy access to Hommocks School. The condo plan would ensure that approximately 102 acres are kept intact (out of the current 106 acres) and the 18 hole course will remain. I also understand that the developers have committed to putting the remaining 102 acres in a trust to ensure that the course / park land remaining in perpetuity after that. Other benefits of this plan are:

- The Golf Course continues to operate as a 18-hole Course
- Potentially low impact on the School System, 0-20 Students as the majority of the condo's would be bought by 'empty nesters' rather than families. This is a massive issue at the moment so anything the Town / Village can do to minimize significant impact is critical!
- Massive benefit to the school system taxes \$1,473,689, cost to school \$317,860 = net gain for school of \$1.155, 829.
- A Net taxes increase of \$2,631,134
- Introduction of the development does not Impact the flood elevation of the adjacent neighborhood, multiple means of egress have been included.

The proposal for the 105 residential houses and carriage houses, whilst more lucrative for Mamaroneck, will have a much greater negative impact to the area.

- Loss of half the Gold Course therefore making it 9 hole course
- Huge disruption to the area for a least 4 years with large amounts of infill (which I am sure will impact the local ecosystem).
- Impact on the already over burdened School system as these house will primarily attract families. Projections are between 50 and 60 (although I think this is a little light).

I understand that both development will have very little impact on other utility services for Mamaroneck with and independent sewer line being put in as well as private refuse collection.

In closing, I feel that the current 105 house development would destroy this beautiful part of Mamaroneck. It will mean the Hampshire Country Club could only offer a 9 hole course which I personally feel would lead to the eventual closure of the Club. No one would benefit from this scenario. The Town would lose valuable revenue (from the numerous events held there), the community would lose a fabulous area of parkland and, most significantly, there would be the possibility of further development by someone else (as this is a prime area of real estate).

I would urge you to seriously consider the condo proposals as the best alternative to the current plan.

Your sincerely,

Tom Secker-Walker

From: Neil Sandler <neilsandler@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 1:44 PM

To: Betty-Ann Sherer

Subject: Public hearing on Hampshire Country Club

Dear Planning Board Members,

Thank you for the opportunity to address the Board as I am unable to make the meeting tonight. I have been a resident of Mamaroneck for 29 years. Living in Orienta during that time, I am acutely aware of the issues presented by this proposal for what could be the largest construction project in Mamaroneck history. While prudent development can be a significant positive to a community by providing much needed housing for families and older residents, the benefits of property taxes and general business activities would be grossly outweighed by the burden to the entire Mamaroneck community.

To suggest that the only options are the two involving substantial development may be a case the owners make to their investors and fellow professionals. However, we as a community do not have to accept these two options. Just as the prior owners had to decide, there is always the option to run it as was originally intended, or to sell the property to another owner. If this comes at a loss, this is not the responsibility of the Village of Mamaroneck. Our Village is not obligated to help the investors turn a profit.

First, the professional institutional investors of Hampshire were quite disingenuous in their original purchase of the property. They widely advertised they would continue to run the property as a golf club. Given their financial sophistication, they knew all too well that the club could not support the status quo and could only turn a profit on their investment through the development of the course into residential housing. There were no other bidders for the property who sought to exclusively continue golf operations.

Second, this is hardly the first plan the investment group has presented, so at this point, the motive to maximize profit with little regard to the impacts on the community is quite obvious.

Third, the burden to the rest of the community is quite substantial.

- a. As we all know, the flooding on the golf course can be catastrophic. During a strong storm several years ago, a resident lost his life on the course during a storm surge. Given the obvious effects of climate change and rising ocean levels, we will continue to see stronger storms with dangerous consequences on this property.
- b. The Mamaroneck School system is already moving students from various schools to address severe overcrowding. Additional residential property will certainly bring more school children to the currently overburdened classrooms.
- c. As we know from other development projects including the proposed expansion of Westchester Day school several years ago, several well regarded traffic studies clearly demonstrated a dangerously overcrowded traffic situation given the existing road and intersection designs around Orienta and Boston Post Road. This project would bring in far more vehicles than the WDS plan creating not only over crowded roads but also a more dangerous situation for drivers and pedestrians in the area.
- d. Roads. The road system in our village is worse than some 3rd world countries with economic output less than that of Westchester. Traffic from 300 additional vehicles would only perpetuate this state of disrepair.
- e. Village Services. It is unlikely the Village could accommodate the additional burdens placed on the Police, Fire, Ambulance, and Public Works without significant investment in infrastructure, vehicles, and personnel.

I urge you to vote against accepting these plans to develop Hampshire.

Sincerely,

Neil Sandler

ann a filma a amakanny any kaona migity inja akaoni a nagandrana paga al makhadaa minina kaona mina mpina-ambangadhin n konfisional (j. 1885.). Program (j. 1886.) Carried Committee of the Committee of th A STORY THE STORY CONTRACTOR OF THE STATE OF THE melbern e nasa z karr deste kapakapan keta wasan reren de renda attenni di indua gradda ayo aylabaga banda, anda, The social factors of the state of the complete with the first transfer that the complete by the state of the of at a contact of a garder faith Volume to Lague a saidte of commentation of the design of the assumed contact of the างกับแล้วเหมืองโดยสาร์แล้วได้เรื่องแล้วรับเลิร์แล้วได้ และสายแล้วสู่เกิดสารแล้ว ให้ และแต่ดู และสำรัฐการ และ กรับโด o disport the Maria and Regard the Alabates, and Arganization of States (Alabates) and Casaling \$42, and Arabica . Far a ca មានការសំព័ន្ធ មានស្ថិត ម៉ូនស្នាម មា**ម្**នេះស្ថិត បានមែ**បស់** ដោយ នេះ បានមិនស្ថិត មាន ២០ ស្រាស់ស្គី មួយ នៅមួយស្រាស់ស្ our dipous de quantigat to de perdeut play or top our diponeur or de comment and the Medicinate applicable has major unga The control of the factor of the control of the factor of the factor of the control of the factor of the control of the contro rolle galgebreit die geschickelt by die glieberg bilde er eine bekennet in de die reine bilde bereit er werden talit i ora a contragresso di distribili assessi personi r i programa i li fallo populari de la contrata preparata a communicación a contrata de la lación para lacidad Patanulfi natalina shana alishka ja ni aksay siinaa 🔻 thime bilinde jaba 1 ilika kishinina 🗓 🖫 ka ja k make to day the profile a talenty on a species of the agent appear to the first of the post of each new most electrical ்சி நடித்த ஆண்டிகள் கொள்ளுள்ள சரது நடித்துகள் கொள்ள நடித்த சருந்த சிரும் (கொரும்கி கொழுக்கிரம்) எந்த நடித்த in a company the femological property of the company of the compan

and and history and the carrier of the contract of the contrac and the control of the state of The short of the real afficiency of the control of

The production of growing and artist Reaching to show that position a Dominio kali barrita ya malindi salari. Magama marenari ena kali yenten katerin dadi madi ili wake ke d not regarde examination as when alkanish we have not be a continual residual basis for this problem. and the state of the property of the state o referred black to be broading all the burgles of the region world to be a ready, from it the experience and sidendrado diguel y Mada se Nacionale supresiónemos. El escaporece estado, el ello configero celebracione de

it a troll**estigi trallit**et i atsaussi ordanisti propertigi i escali disena aj roma di debi se tipi secsi adesti ences क्षेत्री व अवस्थाने भागत्त के अनुसरी के के जिल्ला अने के क्षेत्री के अने के के कि कर्म है है अने अपने के कि कर . இன்றாக பிழ்∮்றது. நமந்திக்கிறம் இடியார் வெள்ளி பெற்றையிரது. உர பரும்கள் நட்டார் அப்பார் ஆக்க மாகிகுகிருள்ளார் ्रिक्ट प्रदेश कर्षण सम्बद्धि है। जिसे काम जिल्ला एउट, पिक्सियों है। उन्हें हुई एक १८० में क्रिक अल्लामी मा असीस विस्ति है। felt residential strate of dear course in a really arrained the constitution of more between any in past

okanalih ang kali behilitan agnagtar, Ana ngana, agkalanti bina 11 sa - tenbah a i Tanja 11 da anganasiya ta kan ල්ස්ට් යෙම් වර්මේ වෙතියක් වෙතේම්රියට පවරවා යැමුණි. වෙතිකෙන් සංවේණ වලදාමේම කෙන් පමණ වෙයා දුරුමේම්ලික දුණු වෙ का अकराब्द मुख्यु मुस्लिक्ट्रिक एकपुरा राज्य कालुकोल प्रवासकारीक अधिकातने का अस्ति अवस्थित अस्ति हुन्या अ**वस्थि**त

Sales de Casta par environdado The the winder fire and the companies of the companies

as militarish and only a configuration of gallouding them give has been been upon t

14 CH 12 14 15

From:

Schafler, Seth B. <SSchafler@proskauer.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, February 14, 2018 3:27 PM

To:

Betty-Ann Sherer

Cc:

'dsmith@hampshireclub.com'

Subject:

Tonight's Meeting of the Planning Board

To whom this may concern:

Unfortunately I am unable to attend the meeting tonight, but I write in support of the condo plan.

I am a member of the Hampshire and love the golf course. I live at 22 Rockridge Road, and my backyard abuts the 16the fairway. I think it would be a terrible thing for this property not to continue to operate as an 18-hole course. It would negatively impact me as well as many others who enjoy recreational use of the course, and would diminish open space. The condo development would be highly attractive to members of our community looking for alternative living arrangements. The alternative of building homes on the golf course and downgrading the course to 9 holes would have far greater impact on our school system and destroy a precious community asset.

As I have been saying for many years now, this matter should be worked out on the basis of the condo plan. I encourage you to take a productive role in that process.

Thank you for your consideration.

Seth B. Schafler

Member of the Firm

Proskauer

Eleven Times Square New York, NY 10036-8299 d 212.969.3660 f 212.969.2900 sschafler@proskauer.com

greenspaces

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

This message and its attachments are sent from a law firm and may contain information that is confidential and protected by privilege from disclosure.

If you are not the intended recipient, you are prohibited from printing, copying, forwarding or saving them. Please delete the message and attachments without printing, copying, forwarding or saving them, and notify the sender immediately.

From:

May Finstad <may_finstad@yahoo.ca>

Sent:

Wednesday, February 14, 2018 3:41 PM

To:

Betty-Ann Sherer

Subject:

Hampshire Country Club (HCC) / Condo Development

Ms. Sherer,

We are writing in support of the proposed condo development on the Hampshire Country Club land. My husband, David, is a current member of HCC and for him it is important that the Club continue to operate as an 18 hole course. Clearly, the condo development (vs. single family homes) would seem to preserve the greatest land space.

As a Larchmont family currently embroiled in the school district's enrollment issues, we would support development that minimizes the impact to classroom size. If the target audience for the proposed condo development is for residents 50+, then the choice is obvious.

To summarize, we believe that the condo option is best for the community because:

- environmentally, it would result in the least amount of disruption to the land and maintain the golf course with 18 holes
- it would add 20 or less new students to the school system
- it would allow the club to prosper, and
- it will add incremental tax revenue

Thank you for your time.

Best regards,
David and May Finstad

From: julie sertel <juliesertel@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 4:12 PM

To: Betty-Ann Sherer Subject: orienta development

As a Orienta resident I am writing to register my extreme concern for the current development plans being considered for the Hampshire Golf Course.

I urge the planning board to turn down all current proposals and explore smaller scale development which I believe would be much more suited to the character of our community.

Thank you.
Julie Sertel
6 Indian Cove Rd
Mamaroneck, NY 10543